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10. What do you think the program reply should be to a funding source 
that asks: "Are there lesbian on your staff?" 

Confront the attitude; say we don't discriminate on the basis of 
sexual orientation; ask how that question pertains to funding or if 
that's a criteria for funding; Make sure to always protect individual 
confidentiality. · · 
11. How would you respond to a derogatory statement made about 
lesbians in your shelter? 

Try to educate. We try to provide safe space to all women and 
their children who are victims of domestic violence. Connect homo­
phobia, racism, sexism, and violence against women and their kids. 
12. What kind of education/training is done for your staff/volunteers 
on the issues of lesbian battering? (i.e. the myth of mutual 
battering, special needs of battered lesbians/battered lesbians of 
color.) 

We talk about homophobia in training and include lesbian 
roleplays. Dcn't address mutual battering or special needs except 
language and acceptance. Naming The Violence is available to read and 
recommend. 
13. Do you have information on other gay and lesbian services in your 
community? 

BAGLS (Bangor Area Gay/Lesbian/Straight coalition); Wilde-Stein 
Club at UMO (Univ. of Me.) 
14. Is there a lesbian caucus in your program? in your state? 

Not in our program. The state began a Lesbian Task Force after 
Suzanne Pharr gave Homophobia workshops. 
15. Are there other groups in your community doing outreach or 
providing services to battered lesbians? 

Not specifically. 

Note: We've made great strides to be inclusive of lesbians but still 
have a long way to go. We need to work especially hard on protecting 
the confidentiality of lesbian staff/volunteers. 


